Chairmans report AGM  15th July 2013
Good evening all fellow CMC members
I would like to give a brief report of some of the more important events and situations that your committee has discussed and encountered this year.
Kapunda Folk Festival, This year the CMC suggested to the KFF that they would need to change their format for CMC to continue our involvement. The changes that were made were the singing competition changed from the hotel to the main square and the Bush Dance to be stand alone event in a dedicated venue. This Bush Dance was organised by the KFF committee.  I am happy to report that both these suggestions were taken up and they turned out to be a huge success.
We are still waiting to make contact with this year’s event organiser as we have heard that it may take a different format this year. The next committee will make this topic a high priority for this year.
In October we started discussions with the IAA re the sound system for the monthly bush dances. The setup and removal time is to long and our aim is to make this process as easy and quick as possible. Our first contact with a sound company was in December and the outcome from this company was very unsatisfactory.
We have now engaged another company which has completed its quote. This will now go to the next committee for discussion and then we will approach the IAA to see if there are any gains to be made. You will see from the Treasures report that we have the funds to hopefully improve the set up of the Bush Dances.
This year we have changed our Financial Institution from the CPS to Bendigo Bank. 
We have been averaging about $35 per Monday night. We had 6 Monday nights that the CMC were not playing this calendar year. The donation of $500 to the IAA every six months is a very positive step that the CMC has made and the result has been a greater acceptance of the CMC as a part of the Celtic community. I would like to thank Malachy O’Reilly for representing the IAA here tonight
Throughout year we had supper nights with a variety of themes and I would like to keep these going but as the Beatles would say “With a little bit of help from my friends”. So if you think you would like to put on a supper night please let me know. I am sure we would have a great night.
In June we applied for a grant from the Multicultural Building Communities scheme. If this grant is successful it will allow us to purchase a fully portable sound system. We are now waiting for the response from the Dept of Immigration. 
This lead us to becoming an Incorporated body with the additional bonus of having a Public Officer as per our constitution.  The executive asked Alan Vaisham if he would fill this role which he gladly accepted. 
Finally I would to thank Fred Goggins, Chris Wren, John Lloyd, James De’ath, Ted Flaherty, Julie Weatherald, Abi Thomas and Brian Maddison for supporting me throughout this year. Lastly thanks to all the members who have made the club so successful
Matt Cottrell Chairperson
CMC

